Board of Trumbull Township Trustees Minutes of Meeting July 6, 2022

Chairman Larry Morse called the regular meeting of the Board to order at 8:00 p.m.
Trustees Larry Morse, Mark Reed, John McMahan, and Fiscal Officer Marie Rohrbaugh were
also present. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Chairman Larry Morse moved to approve the June 15, 2022 meeting minutes as presented,
second by Trustee Mark Reed, 3 ayes, motion carried.

NAD: Reports were presented.

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR: The Chairman read the zoning report that was sent in by former
Zoning Administrator Ron Folsom. The Board approved to receive applications until the end of
this meeting. The Board will review the 3 applications received by the Fiscal Officer for the
Zoning Administrator position.

ZONING COMMISSION: Commission Member Chuck Loya reported the commission is reviewing
Dollar stores and the restrictions of building in a township and will check with other townships
and cities. May not be able to restrict building unless ordinance is passed by trustees. Next
meeting is July 18, 2022 at 7:30 p.m.

BOARD OF ZONING APPEALS: The Fiscal Officer reported the Board of Zoning Appeals held a
meeting on July 5, 2022 at 6:30 p.m. regarding Pohto’s Variance Appeal and filed a Variance
Appeal from Chris Sheilds with the BZA.

TRUMBULL TOWNSHIP FIRE AND RESCUE: The Fire Chief reported 2 Motor Vehicle Accidents at
SR 534 & 166 with no patient injuries. Chief Clay presented volunteer firefighter applications
from Joe Kaminski and Steven Savage Il for review, stating they have signed up for 36-hour
training. Chairman Morse moved to accept Joe Kaminski’s application for Volunteer Firefighter
position. Second by Trustee Mark Reed, 3 ayes, motion carried. Chairman Morse moved to
accept Steven Savage II's application for Volunteer Firefighter. Second by Trustee Mark Reed, 3
ayes, motion carried. The Fiscal Officer swore in Mr. Kaminski & Mr. Savage. Chief Clay
presented Trustee Larry Morse’s application for Assistant Fire Chief with his okay and
recommendation. Trustee Mark Reed moved to accept Larry Morse’s application as Assistant
Fire Chief, roll call vote: Trustee Reed: yes, Trustee McMahan: no Chairman Morse: abstained,
motion was defeated. Discussion followed should current Fire Chief resign would the Assistant

" Fire Chief take over as the New Fire Chief. Trustee McMahan stated he is ok with Trustee Morse
taking care of the fire department but not as Assistant Fire Chief. Trustee Mark Reed moved to
accept Trustee Larry Morse’s application as a Volunteer Firefighter, second by Trustee
McMahan, 2 ayes, motion carried. The Fiscal Officer swore in Mr. Morse.

ROAD AND BRIDGE: Road Superintendent Joe Sypniewski reported ditching and mowing are on

going. He reported Jefferson Township is asking $6,000 for their road drag maintainer as
advertised in the OTA magazine. Road Superintendent will look at it tomorrow, stating
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maintaining roads would be quicker with a two maintainer. Road Department spent a couple
of hours weed whipping at the Old Town Hall.

OLD BUSINESS: Chairman Morse reported the new gutters are up, road department back
building needs scheduling with JDT Electric. Trustee Mark Reed will look into dust control
companies he discussed with Co. Engineer, Tim Martin. Chairman Morse will look into MSDS
brine information used by Thompson Township. Trustee John McMahan reported working on
paperwork for 2022 Cemetery Grant, will talk with Tim Martin & Catherine Colgan posting
speed limit slow down signage on gravel roads, possible new wedding venue sign at Medieval
Faire asked zoning commission to check zoning text, Zoning Administrator applications are all
residents of township, possibly pay Ron Folsom a consultant fee to help new Zoning
Administrator.

NEW BUSINESS: Trustee Mark Reed will setup interviews for Zoning Administrator applicants,
discuss with Tim Martin to put out bids for 3 miles of chip and seal. Trustee Larry Morse will
check on grants for historical buildings.

Fiscal Officers Report: The Fiscal Officers’ financial reports and document reflecting timely
payment of Township bills were reviewed. Chairman Morse moved to approve the Fiscal
Officer’s financial reports, seconded by Trustee John McMahan, 3 ayes, motion carried. The
Fiscal Officer presented Then & Now Purchase orders 37-2022 and 38-2022 for approval.
Chairman Morse moved to approve Then & Now Purchase order 37-2022. Chairman Morse
moved to approve Then & Now Purchase order 38-2022. Zoning Administrator turned in
documents, township provided cell phone, & keys. The Fiscal Officer reported the Road &
Bridge Levy documents were timely delivered to the Board of Education.

The Chairman opened the floor for comments from others in attendance who desired to speak.
Mrs. Knauff asked about spring cleanup. Trustee Mark Reed stated a possibly fall cleanup.

Chairman Larry Morse moved to adjourn the regular meeting, seconded by Trustee Mark Reed,
3 ayes, motion carried.
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